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Sarah Smith

From: Megan Goss <mgoss@southhuron.ca>
Sent: May 8, 2018 9:19 AM
To: Sarah Smith
Cc: South Huron CAO; Scott Currie
Subject: FW: Comments on New Zoning ByLaw as it relates to the Kingsmere Subdivision 

Good Morning Sarah, 
 
I have received the below comments on the draft zoning by-law. I will let the 
individual know that there comments are appreciated and captured.  
 
Megan Goss, BA, CHRP 
Human Resources & Strategic Initiatives Officer 
Municipality of South Huron 
519-235-0310  x235 
mgoss@southhuron.ca 

          
Please consider the environment before printing this email. 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  
This e-mail message, including any attachments, is intended for the use of the individual to 
whom it is addressed and may contain information that is privileged and confidential. If you 
are not the intended recipient, you are notified that any dissemination, distribution or 
copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication 
in error, please notify the sender and erase this e-mail message immediately.  
 
From: Blue Haven Cottage-John Buechler [mailto:wjbllb@hay.net]  
Sent: May-08-18 9:12 AM 
To: Planning <planning@southhuron.ca> 
Subject: Comments on New Zoning ByLaw as it relates to the Kingsmere Subdivision  
 
 
To the Council of the Municipality of South Huron 

 
I would like my comments here to be included in the information received by the council as 
it finalizes the zoning bylaw.  
 
First, I would like to look at the permitted uses in the Bluewater lake shore residential zone. 
Section 17.1 permits a single detached dwelling. That is what I want contained in our zoning 
bylaw. There is absolutely no reason to discriminate between our properties in South Huron 
and the lake shore properties in Bluewater.The residents of Bluewater clearly have more 
input with their council and with the planning department, even though the planning 
department is the same as 
ours.
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I now look at the definitions in the Township of Stephen zoning bylaw 2.135 which describes 
a recreational residence as a single-family detached dwelling used for recreational purposes 
during all seasons including recreational purposes but which is not supplied with the full 
complement of municipal services. I can tell you that this definition was developed over a 
number of years as we worked to encourage the planners and township to stop treating us as 
second-class citizens. This rather strange result is pretty unclear and probably unenforceable 
because of its vagueness but was meant to satisfy the concerns of the planners that we would 
not ask for additional servicing should we use our properties for year round use. I might point 
out that recently one of the municipality‘s planners interpreted this to mean that year round 
occupancy was not permitted as a result of this definition. That would surprise the lawyers 
who negotiated the definition.  
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In May of 2014 the Official Plan for South Huron was amended as it dealt with the Port 
Blake area. Oakwood, Maple Grove and Kingsmere were all represented at that meeting and 
one of the important results was that sewers were taken off the table for this area for many 
years to come. As well, the contentious issue of restricting the use of our homes came up 
again and this was dealt with, I had hoped for all time. 
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Section 7.10.3.1 finally accepted continuous year round occupancy subject to adequate water 
and sewage services. Septic tanks are acceptable services. 
 
The new zoning must by law reflect the provisions of the official plan. Sadly the provisions 
of the old by law were simply copied and pasted into the new. Hence a recreational residence 
is defined as a single detached dwelling used for recreational purposes during any or all 
seasons and is the only sort of residence permitted in S 15.1 of the draft bylaw. 
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What I ask is that the new zoning bylaw conform with the official plan and 
acknowledge that continuous year round occupancy is a permitted use subject only to 
adequate water and sewage services. It must also be acknowledged that we have municipal 
water and our sewage systems are the same as every other citizen of this municipality not 
served by sewers. 
 
Two more matters which pertain to Kingsmere only. The existing zoning map shows our 
fields (now forests) as AG2. That is appropriate. 
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The new map shows the north field as LR1 and NE2. That makes no sense and we want that 
field returned to AG with or without the NE2. We have no plans ever to develop that land 
and the LR1 must have been a mistake. It would probably affect in the wrong way the 
assessment of the lands and their use as managed forest. 
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Lastly, we have asked over the years, evidently to little effect, that the lands zoned D for 
development be down zoned to AG1 to match the fields/forests. We have no intention of 
developing that land but rather to keep it in its present state.  
 
I herewith submit these comments to Council and ask the members to deal with the items I 
have mentioned and to reply in due course. 

 
John Buechler 
7 Kingsmere Drive 
South Huron 

 


